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Las Positas College


Enrollment Management Committee


(Approved) Minutes  

December 9, 2005

 Room 2205, 2:00 p.m.
Present:
Kevin Ankoviak, Dale Boercker, Elena Cole, Neal Ely, Judy Hanson, Pamela Luster, 
Amber Machamer, Philip Manwell, Michael Sato, Gina Webster
Absent:
Jeff Baker, Karen Halliday, Bob Kratochvil, Don Milanese, Sylvia Rodriguez, 

Birgitte Ryslinge
1.
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 2:05 p.m.

2.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


Dr. Ankoviak noted a minor change.  His name should be added to the absent list.

There was a motion to approve the minutes of November 18, 2005 with change noted.  

Motion:
To approve the minutes of November 18, 2005 with change noted.


MSC:
P. Luster



Unanimous 

3.
SET AGENDA

Agenda was set.
4.
SPRING MEETING SCHEDULE 
Mr. Sato reported the CEMC meeting schedule for the spring semester will be twice a month beginning in January.  The first meeting date will be January 27, 2006.  It will be at the same time and location.  A listing of the meeting dates has been distributed to all committee members via email.    
5.
FTES REPORT – Pamela Luster for Don Milanese
A handout was provided.  It was reported the FTES target for spring 2006 is 2860.  WSCH/FTEF is currently 313 for spring 2006.  Chabot is currently projecting 292 WSCH/FTEF for spring.  Ms. Luster noted we should have a better idea of the overall numbers.  Some fluctuation and uncertainty with the figures is due to an issue of late registrations and the “W” date.  Currently, we have slightly overscheduled but that will allow for cancellations.  
6.  
DEMC REPORT – Dale Boercker and Elena Cole

Ms. Boercker and Ms. Cole reported on the recent DEMC meeting.   A handout was provided.  It was reported there was lively discussion and the meeting went longer than expected.  Chabot will be approximately 120 FTES short of making base.  The District has provided them approximately $170,000 to assist in making base.  LPC will make base plus 2-4% growth.  The productivity goal for LPC was lowered to 490 WSCH/FTEF.  It was indicated more analysis should be done by the CEMC on a regular basis, and suggested it include data such as what was compiled by Dr. Ankoviak.  It was proposed a capacity report/study be created and marketing be explored based on this information.  Besides just the reporting of data, it was suggested the DEMC and CEMC work in conjunction to improve communication and reporting between both parties.  We are reaching a point where decisions cannot be made solely or accurately with the data provided only in the Discipline Plans.  There are other programs and technological tools available by which to capture different forms of data for reporting.  This would greatly aid in the compilation of data, which in-turn would allow for more accurate forecasting and response.  

It was noted the DEMC does not have systematic meetings.  There is a concern data and reporting may not channel as quickly as possible or become lost in the process.  Several CEMC members highlighted concern that a “real” analysis is not being prepared; at times it appears reactive responses are being put forth.  

This prompted a heavy discussion among CEMC members on how to best forecast future enrollments, data, and future trends.  The concern being that accurate and precise forecasts are expected; however, the data being used currently is not as precise as it could be.  Ms. Luster suggested conducting a community survey to assess the needs and see what direction LPC should be heading.  Ninety percent of the area is comprised of small businesses; focus may need to be on this group.  At this time with the data and tools made available, the CEMC has done well analyzing the data; however, this is an inexact science, and as growth continues, it is imperative the proper tools are provided by which to harvest the most accurate data.  

Ms. Boercker indicated she would like to see a capacity report generated.  She suggested to start small and get ITS on-board.  There is a real question of where program projects are in the pipeline.  A list of the projects and program tools required should be compiled as the starting point.  In January when the CEMC meets, it was suggested the committee determine what the priorities and needs (relating to technology tools/programs) be.  Ms. Luster reported the Outreach Committee has started to become very active and there will be developments forthcoming.  The next DEMC meeting is scheduled for January 13, 2006 at the District Office.  
7.
DISCIPLINE PLAN APPROVAL

Ms. Boercker reported a correction to the Discipline Plan total FTEF of 418.  It should be 408 FTEF.  The question was raised as to whether or not a 3% FTEF “cushion” was going to be added, as previously done in the past.  Dean Ely reported a couple of minor changes to Discipline Plans for Health and Math.  Specifically, .23 FTEF will be removed for a Health 61 course and .38 FTEF will be removed, as no Math 2 course will be offered in the summer.  There was brief discussion pertaining to the procedure for approving the Discipline Plans.  It was noted that once a Discipline Plan is approved, it should be difficult to make changes to it; however, some flexibility should be allowed for contingencies and errors in the spreadsheets.  Ms. Boercker reported the total FTEF of 408 is actually 6% over allocation. 

Mr. Sato inquired as to what the committee recommended for the approval process.  One suggestion was to ask the disciplines to take another look at where they might be able to make adjustments in the spring, and comprise a list of these sections to work from.  This lead to a discussion regarding how to best protect and inform faculty members of any potential changes to their submitted and approved Discipline Plan.  It was acknowledged and agreed upon by most all committee members that specific disciplines should not be singled out to make adjustments, but rather all faculty members be given a “heads up” that the discipline may be asked to look for potential small section adjustments in the spring and fall of 2006.  It was noted that communicating this information to all faculty members ahead of time would be a good “middle ground” approach.  

Ms. Luster proposed informing the disciplines that we would like to move ahead with approval of the Discipline Plans as is; however, if asked, could they be prepared to make a small adjustment if necessary, as it is much easier to remove a section than to try and add it back in.  Mr. Sato expressed concern with the language of the approval; as it appeared there is a contingency with the approval.  His concern pertained to what changes (to the Discipline Plans) might arise after the approval is given.   Several committee members indicated they are content with asking the disciplines to be prepared to potentially make adjustments of 3% in the spring and possibly another 3% in the fall.  This is not a large amount to distribute among all disciplines.   It was proposed that faculty be asked to make voluntary adjustments first.    

One interesting item reported, is that in February we find out exactly what we really made for the year.  There is a potential possibility of an over cap occurring, which would lead to LPC gaining a payment of arrears in growth.  

There was a brief discussion regarding the benefits of the Multidisciplinary Building prior to voting.  Mr. Sato proposed sending an Email to all faculty members to inform them of the approval; with the caveat there may need to be an adjustment, which wouldn’t be more than 3% college wide for spring.  Mr. Sato commented briefly on the Writing Center and noted the FTEF has gone down slightly, and two colloquiums have been added with no load.  Currently he is working on the technicalities of it.   

Dr. Ely asked for a motion and vote to approve the 2006-2007 Discipline Plans as submitted with the total of 408 FTEF; however, voluntary adjustments (cuts) of up to 3% may be asked for first in spring, and then in fall.  If there are not enough voluntary cuts to make up the 3%, disciplines may be looked at and asked to make adjustments as necessary.  Dr. Machamer and Dr. Manwell provided proxy votes for Sylvia Rodriguez and Don Milanese in their absence.  

Motion:
The CEMC approves the 2006-2007 Discipline Plans as submitted with the total of 408 FTEF; however, voluntary adjustments (cuts) of up to 3% may be asked for first in spring and fall.  If there are not enough voluntary cuts to make up the 3%, disciplines may be looked at and asked to make adjustments as necessary.


MSC:
P. Luster



In Favor: 8



Opposed: 0



Abstentions: 0



Motion Passed Unanimously
8.
DISTANCE EDUCATION UPDATE – Dale Boercker

Ms. Boercker provided a brief report.  The issue and concerns were brought forth at the recent DEMC meeting.  The consensus was that it is within the purview of the Administration to make the decision on how to resolve the issue, as there are contract and education code issues surrounding it.  The courses that don’t have a lab will be independent study.  It was felt this is not really a CEMC issue, and it is hopeful it will be resolved shortly.   
9.
GOOD OF THE ORDER

The next meeting is scheduled for January 27, 2006.
10.
ADJOURNMENT


The meeting adjourned at 3:20 p.m.
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